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ELGIN CWL
The November meeting
of the CWL was held in
O'Neill Hall on Nov. 18

with a very good. attendance.

We were most happy to
have many visitors from
the other churches in the
vicinity.

Genevieve Donovan introduced
the speaker, John Bonger.
He spoke most  fluently

on his trip to Ethiopia. He
was billeted to using tents.
The government were very
strict, more with their own
people than with their guest
Canadians. The slides showed
all scales of living from
a Hilton Hotel in the Capital
city to the slums and very
poor beggars. 'The poverty
1s unbelievable.

John had a very fascinating
manner 1in explaining 1n

detail the wonderful work
they did in the clinics and
hospitals. Health care 1s
now being taught to the

refugees and residents so
they are gradually becoming

more self sufficient in their
health care and mode of
living. Many questions were

well answered.

SOUTH CROSBY
TOWNSHIP

On November 23rd, our
Clerk attended a seminar
on Crime Prevention in
Brockville. The theme of
the seminar was Child Abuse.
The group was addressed
by several very knowledgeable
people in various appropriate
fields. These people included
Dr. William Marshall,
Department of Psychology,
Queen's University, United
Counties of Leeds and
Grenville Crown Attorney,
Mr. J.L.K. Vamplew and
Sgt. Joe Beaubien of Ontario
Provincial Police.

Solicitor General Ken Keyes
made 61 Crime Prevention
award presentations, one
of which was to the Township
of South Crosby for organizing
and implementing ‘the
Neighbourhood Watch
Program. The award for
South Crosby was accepted

by Myrna Baxter. This placque
Council
Municipal

has been hung in
Chambers at the
Office.
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RED CROSS HOMEMAKERS

The Volunteer Committee
of the North Leeds Unit
of the Red Cross Homemakers
met on Nov. 10th at 1 p.m.
in the Elgin office.

Chairman called the meeting
to order. The minutes of
the last meeting were
unavailable. Several pieces of

correspondance were circulated

and discussed including
minutes of the Board of
Management meeting,
upcoming Fundraising
workshop and new
appointments at Division.

Marilyn Moore advised the
committee that due to

increased hours of service,
which have doubled, a person

will be hired to work 14
hours weekly in the Elgin
Otfice.

Approval was unanimous
that Ken Stewart's dedication
to his work as Gananoque
Loan Cupboard chairman,
be acknowledged.

Invitations to the
Homemaker's Annual
Christmas dinner at RDHS
Nov. 25th were presented

to commilttee members.
Tickets will be sold on a

Stereo record player with
speakers donated by the
Canadian Tire Store in
Gananoque, proceeds to

help defray the cost of the
Homemaker's Christmas
dinner. The draw will take
place on Nov. 25th at RDHS.

As of July 86, our Assistant
Supervisor of Homemakers
is on permanent staff.

The committee will
again in January.

meet

NOTICE _
Township of South Crosby

Volunteers are being sought,
to help the elderly.. low
iIncome, disabled and new
Canadians who need special
assistance in preparing their
INncCome tax returns.

Anyone Interested In
volunteering to help in this
area, please contact the

Municipal Office.

Myrna Baxter

Clerk Treasurer

Township of South Crosby

RR#1 Elgin, Ont. KOG
(613) 359-5830
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MUFFLERS
BRAKES
SHOCKS

ELGIN UCW
This month's meeting which

took place on Nov. 11 was
opened by Loree Smith and
with Remembrance Day
1n mind, she read an
appropriate prayer. 21

members were present.

Sandra Freeman's group
gave the worship with readings
by each member of the
group on the theme
Remembrance Day. Offerings
were taken and dedicated.

The study, with Irene's group,
proved to be a very interesting
subject and was a continuation
of "The Native People"
of wvarious countries. Film
slides were shown illustrating
how these people had been
abused by the white invader,

who robbed them of their
lands  which were  therr
heritage, the land being

used for such things as mining,
oil production and hydro.
The people included Canadian
Indians, Australian Aborigines
and the natives of the
Phillipines, Honduras and
Nicaragua. The question
being what can be done
to help them. The United
Church already gives moral

and financial assistance
wherever possible. This
subject will be resumed
in later meetings. Tonight's
meeting ended with the
reading of the Aboriginal
"Charter of Rights".

In the business section,
Sandra read the minutes
of the last meeting and
Enid the Financial Report.
Once again the Christmas

Bazaar was a huge success,
making a profit of $2,060.84.
It was voted to give $2500.
to the Mission and Service
Fund, bringing the amount
donated in 1986 to $4,000.
Various other charity proposals
were made and approved.

It was decided that gifts
for our secret pal and the
food bank would be brought
to the December meeting,
the total cost of which should
not exceed $5.00.

LLoree closed the meeting
with prayer after which
a happy social hour was

enjoyed by all.

CHINA FPAINTILING JEMUNSTRAT 1ON

by
Norma Guthrie
of
Leeds China Painters
Friday Dec.5tn
11 a.me 1O 3 PeMa
aAL:

Gifts With Care

Main Street,Elgin

® Free inspection* and estimate by certified

mechanics
(* for most car models)

® Top quality replacement parts

Respected national brands

Abex ® \Wagner ® Gabriel ® \Verdic

® Autopro National Guarantee
Honored by over 350 Autopro dealers

COdast [0 coast

® Mufflers @ brake linings ® shock absorbers

Wayne Carbino

Guaranteed for as long as you ewn your car

359:6000

= Lo
WAYNE'S SERVICE CENTRE

P.0. Box 113
Elgin, Ontario KOG 1E0

398-5959

W.L DISTRICT

The W.I. District Executive
Meeting was held on Nov.
4th at the Community Hall
in Elgin. Due to the absence
of the Pres., Clara Hallett
chaired the meeting.

Shirley Wilson suggested
that the  Annual reports
should be sent to the District
Convenors immediately
after the Branch Annual
meetings, all agreed. All
branches should note well

page 23 of the Home and
Country's winter issue,
checking the time line chart
regarding the appointment
of officers, especially that
of Program Co-ordinator.
Alert! Seek and Find!
W.I. Memorial Book, gold
cover, royal blue ribbons.
Long lost. Anyone knowing
anything about who, when,
where, concerning this book,
please contact Clara Hallett,

The

928-2392 or Marion Stone
359-5292. |

It is strongly suggested
that all institutes sponsor
the use of Butler Prints
of farm animals, showing

them as they actually are,
in our schools.
The next meeting

held March 24th.

1S, to. he

STILL STUCK
2 "SPECIAL GIFT"?
A Rideau Lakes Union Librarny >
has an excellent
& SELECTION
of
CHILDREN'S BOOKS

fon sale at the
SOUTH CROSBY BRANCH . -
ELGIN :
also available:
Canadian Cancen Society's
"CHOICE COOKING"

Give A Gift that Lasis..
Give a Book! |

ANNOUNCEMENT

Elgin Lions Club
has now received its
Charitable Institution Number

Any donations to the
Organization are eligible
for a receipt for
Income Tax purposes.

MAKE YOUR DONATION NOW

The Elgin Lions Community Hall
IS counting on YOU!

L E R R E N

May your season be
sweetenedwith love
and laughter. Enjoy

all that this holiday
brings. Our thanks. l
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